North Coast Chapter CANP

Minutes for Meeting August 13, 2015

1) In attendance: Karen Ayers, Fannette Downie-Allman, Patricia Fisher, Rachel Hatchimonji, Roxane Heiob, Meg Mahon, Melody Pope, Angela Smith

2) Minutes reviewed and approved for June 11th meeting

3) Treasurer Report: Current savings balance $2924.31.  Checking balance $50.  Group voted to include Meg as signer along with Patricia and Karen.  

4) Membership Report: 29 members including two new members Rachel Adair and Becky Turner.  Karen Chase and Sarah Lippitt-Houston did not renew.

5) Legislative Report 

· SB323/AB637.  The two-year bill is not dead.  It will be back in the same committee in January 2016 with amendments.  CANP and American Hospital Association rejected the previous amendment, which did not allow NPs to be hired by hospitals consistent with the Corporate Ban on Medicine.  Karen clarified the responsibility of NPs regarding legislators is as educators, their role is not to persuade or argue with legislators.  Karen has set herself a goal of setting up a face-to-face meeting with Jim Wood.  The other local legislator, Mike McGuire, is aware of the NP role and has said that he is impressed with our grass roots movement.

· AB638 POLST bill was enrolled 8/3 and will go into effect January 1, 2016

6) Presidents Report:

Education Night

· Date - October 22nd
· Location – Humboldt Area Foundation

· Caterer – Nature’s Serving

· Potential Speakers – Robbie Basist (women’s health), Madeline Amir (breast health), Ann Carlisle (dermatology), Tammy Pittayathikhun (rural outreach)

· Meg proposed inviting nursing students.  This was not agreed to as it would dilute the focus

· CEUs will be offered Erin at CANP will be able to walk someone thru the process.  A CV will be required from each presenter.  Sign-in for the event will be necessary.  A post-presentation evaluation will be required for each presenter.  

· Karen will send Meg and Melody the flier from last year for Melody to work up for this year.

· Patricia will organize the catering.

7) New Business

· Roxane Heiob has agreed to be the chapter secretary.

· Flyers were distributed for the Managing Pain Safely Forum to be held August 27 at the Wharfinger Bldg 12-6pm.

· Karen discussed Trauma Informed Care, a means of communicating with patients that have problems adhering to medical regiments due to traumatic childhood experiences.  There is a series of webinars being advertised by IPA including one that’s 1.5 hours in September and a whole day in October.  Karen will send the link.

· Karen, as part of the Humboldt Advanced Care Planning Coalition, is organizing a community screening of The Feb 10, 2015 episode of Frontline, “Being Mortal”.  It will be held on 9/18 at the Arcata Community Center at 321 Community Parkway 6:30-8:30, with discussion following the presentation.  It is based on Dr. Atul Gawande’s book “Being Mortal: Medicine and What Matters in the End”. 

· There was a round table discussion with updates of everyone’s professional status.

